
PHIL MURPHY 
Governor 

SHEILA OLIVER 
Lt. Governor 

State of New Jersey 
DEPARTMENT OF BANKING AND INSURANCE 

 PO BOX 325 

TRENTON, NJ 08625-0325 

TEL (609) 292-7272 
FAX (609) 292-0896 

MARLENE CARIDE 
Commissioner 

Visit us on the Web at dobi.nj.gov 
New Jersey is an Equal Opportunity Employer   •   Printed on Recycled Paper and Recyclable 

DOBI – Public Notice for Hearings 

DEPARTMENT OF BANKING AND INSURANCE 

Notice of Public Hearing on Application by Horizon Healthcare Services, Inc. to Form 

a nonprofit Mutual Holding Company Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 17:48E-46.1 et seq. 

Take notice that the Department of Banking and Insurance (Department) received an 

application from Horizon Healthcare Services, Inc. (Horizon) to form a nonprofit mutual holding 

company pursuant to N.J.S.A. 17:48E-46.1 et seq (Application).  The Application can be found at 

https://nj.gov/hschearings/ On September 22, 2022, the Department issued to Horizon a Notice of 

Completeness with respect to the Application.  Pursuant to N.J.S.A 17:48E-46.5, the 

Commissioner shall hold three public hearings on the Application and the plan to form a nonprofit 

mutual holding company within ninety days after the Application has been deemed complete.  At 

the hearings, Horizon shall present on its plan to form a nonprofit mutual holding company and 

shall address the Department’s questions contained in the Notice of Completeness.   

The first public hearing on the Application and the plan to form nonprofit mutual holding 

company will be held on Thursday, October 6, 2022, 11:00 A.M. at: 

   NJ Department of Banking and Insurance 

   20 West State Street 

   Trenton, NJ 08625 

The second and third public hearings will be held virtually on Tuesday, October 11, 

2022 at 6:00 P.M., and Monday, October 17, 2022 at 1:00 P.M. 

Persons who wish to testify at the first public hearing should register at 

https://nj.gov/hschearings/ 

Persons who wish to attend or testify at the second and third public hearings should 

register at https://nj.gov/hschearings/ 

Persons who wish to submit written comments for inclusion in the public record on this 

matter should submit them via email to commenthsc@dobi.nj.gov with the subject line "NJ Health 

Service Corporation Reorganization, Your Name and Organization" (if applicable). Please note 
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that responses will be governed by the Open Public Records Act at N.J.S.A. 47:1A-1 to -13 and/or 

other statutes that cover confidential information, as well as P.L.2020 c.145. 
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